
                                   Hooks ISD SHAC Meeting Minutes 

                                 October 23, 2024 @ 3:45pm 

                           Hooks ISD Administration Board Room 

Video recording started at 3:45pm 

Lisa Godfrey announced meeting was being audio recorded per TX HB 1525 

Meeting was called to order at 3:46pm 

Roll/Introductions: Members in attendance: Lisa Godfrey, Shetona Jester, 

HS/Parent, Taylor Clements, Admin./Parent, Dorothy Sagers, Food Dept., Judy 

Cochran, Admin. Beverly Shannon, HS Principal, Jamie Hawthorne, Elem. 

Nurse/parent, Shannon Diamond, JH Counselor, Kelly Odom, JH Principal/Parent, 

Shalonda McCowan, HS/Parent and Jacoya Ellis, guest. 

The members were greeted by Lisa Godfrey. Ms. Ellis was introduced and allowed 

to speak to members regarding the services that she could assist in providing for 

the students free of charge. She also referenced to a LSW who would be available 

to assist if needed. She gave a handout listing the presentations, resources and 

services provided by DSHS. She was asked about the age ranges and times of her 

presentations. Ms. Ellis said adjustments to the presentations could be made to fit 

our schedule and accommodate the ages of students. All members agreed that Ms. 

Ellis will be added to the calendar for presentations. One area mentioned was 

Vaping. She pointed out there is a Vaping Prevention presentation. 

2024-25 Area of Focus for SHAC 

B. Shannon voiced a need for educating students on the Hazards of Vaping.           

J. Cochran stated Ms. Jenny Butler from Area Agency on Aging gave some 

valuable information at the Senior Community luncheon and suggested we invite 

her to return. J. Cochran was asked to contact her and set up a date when she could 

come back.  

Projects for the year: Headphone drawing is always a big hit for students. We 

will schedule a drawing in December, during a home game. 



S. Jester recommended getting some more of chair exercise cards, due Teachers 

inquiring about them. 

T. Clements informed the body of the District’s Wellness Policy to ensure we are 

working according to set goals.                                                                         

Members were encouraged to share any ideas via email or text. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

  

 

 

 


